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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Agreed Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 13th April 2023 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

Scott MacGregor (SM)
David Cuthill (DC)

Gina Purrmann (GP)

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Pete Richardson (PR)

Samantha Stewart (SS)
Sue Hart (SH)
Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)
Lesley McDonald (LM)

Pat Marshall (PM)
	Chair

Vice-chair

Secretary

Treasurer


	Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Tom McEwen (TM)
Press 
Clare Damodaran (CD)

Fire Service
6 members of the public 
Laura Rodger (minutes)

	APOLOGIES
Robin Duncan (RD)
Caroline Shiers (CS)

PC Gary Campbell

ABSENCES



	Item 1 – Welcome and Introductions 
SM welcomed everyone to the meeting at 19:01. SM let everyone know where the fire exits and bathrooms were and ensured that everyone consented to recording the meeting for the purpose of the minutes. 
	Actions



	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies received from CS and PC Gary Campbell
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of 9th March 2023 meeting
Minutes proposed by SJ. Seconded by DC
Decision: Minutes agreed with no amendments.
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 

Fire Report:
Blairgowrie were mobilised 26 times in March to a range of operational incidents across Perth & Kinross. There were 11 completed fire home fire safety visits in March 2023 and would encourage anyone looking for home fire safety advice to request one through the Scottish Fire and Rescue service website. This is especially important now due to the cost of heating crisis; we would invite anyone who has concerns about a friend, family member or neighbour to get in touch. Attended Cornerstone Nursery in Blairgowrie to engage with local children on 2nd March 2023. 60 local Brownies attended Blairgowrie Fire Station on Monday 27th & Tuesday 28th March 2023 to complete their fire safety badge. Firefighters from Blairgowrie Fire Station have been working with representatives from Perth & Kinross Council and local emergency service partners to improve water safety at the River Ericht in Blairgowrie by installing lifesaving equipment. The new water safety boards installed along the riverbanks at Sir William Macpherson Park will include location information, safety advice, mental health support information and lifesaving throwlines. Our community water safety event held on Saturday 1st of April 2023 with our partners from Police Scotland, Tayside Mountain Rescue, Perth & Kinross Council Community Wardens & Blairgowrie & Rattray Community Council allowed visitors to learn how to use lifesaving throwlines safely, hear about the importance of the equipment and learn CPR from Pete at First Aid Perthshire. Blairgowrie Fire Station will be holding an Open Day on Saturday 15th July 2023 11:00 – 16:00 and we would appreciate the date to be added to any local physical and digital calendars.
Police Report:
On Friday 31st March 2023, a group of youths were approached by a male who made comments that caused the youths to be alarmed. Whilst this incident happened in Alyth rather than Blairgowrie/ Rattray, we feel it is relevant to raise given the nature of the incident and given that it may understandable cause some concern in the Community. The person responsible has been identified, arrested and cautioned and charged. We continue to receive reports of youths attending at Rosemount Care Home, Perth Road, gaining entry and causing damage and general nuisance within. There has also been calls of a similar nature to the South Church on Reform Street, something that Councillor Shiers has been in contact about last week. Gary has raised this with Perth and Kinross Council. Whilst it is obviously the owners responsibility to maintain a good state of repair and secure their property, when the buildings falls under the categories of dangerous and/or defective and the owners are not doing the necessary works, it is down to the Council to carry out essential works and bill the owner accordingly. In relation to South Church, contact has been made with the owner of the building and assurances have been given that the security/maintenance will be rectified in the near future. This will be checked to ensure this happens. In relation to Rosemount Care Home, it is proving more difficult for the Police and Council to obtain a response from the property owner, but efforts will continue. On Saturday 1st April 2023 Gary, Ryan and Police Mountain Rescue Officers attended a water safety event to raise awareness of newly installed water safety signs and rescue throwlines. The event was a great success with a number of locals, particularly youths learning about water safety, CPR, throwlines and other life saving skills. We would like to pay particular thanks to Paul at Blairgowrie Fire Station and all agencies and colleagues that also attended.
	

	Item 5 – Chair’s Report

SM reiterated that the water safety event was also attended by BRCC and the resilience team. It was a great event that should have happened a long time ago. It was well attended. Around 60-70 people have been trained on how to use a throw line. SM is looking forward to more collaborative community events. SM has had meetings with the roads team. Six objectives were prioritised, and six more have been listed giving a total of twelve. SM has asked if this could be publicised. SM has also requested for the full list to be sent to him. SM has also had a meeting regarding maintenance in Blairgowrie. There is a walk around happening on the 25th of this month, beginning at Ferguson Park at 10am. We are also working to support the objections to Marlee Quarry. There was substantial concern from BRCC members. SM has been requesting training on planning policies for two years, but this has still not materialised. A planning meeting was observed last night by BRCC members. SM emphasised that BRCC is actively working to support the objections. SM reiterated that BRCC members have not been trained and are working to the best of their abilities to assist in this process. 
DC wanted to add that the planning meeting he observed last night included very strong representation from all of our Councillors. DC summarised the concerns regarding existing planning applications for the benefit of those in attendance. SJ added that BRCC receives notification of all planning applications. These will be shared on the website and social media platforms. LM highlighted that it is concerning that despite the number of objections that have been raised, the community does not have the power to put its foot down. SM stated that it was suggested that BRCC could have been representing the community at planning meetings, but they were not aware of this or invited. BB added that there was a plan pre-covid to offer training and that stopped everything. They have been successful in the past. BB is going to push for training to happen. SM responded that it is unfair for PKC officers to give BRCC grief over not doing things for which they have not been trained. BB also added that the consultations which took place did satisfy the legal requirements. TM pointed out that if these comments are added to the local development plan, rules regarding consultation can be altered to make consultations more stringent. SM noted that a consultation will be taking place at Rattray Connect. 
	BB

	Item 6 – Matters raised by members of the public

a) Westpark Development 
Copied into a letter stating that all properties will be two stories. This discriminates against buyers/renters who cannot be in these homes due to accessibility issues. TM will send information relating to this that quantifies the numbers of different styles of housing to be made available. A member of the public added that accessibility regulations need to be revised to ensure that the interior and exterior of buildings are accessible. New builds should be held to a higher standard. Member of the public also stated in their letter that the Local Health and Social Care Partnership among other agencies, aims to enable people with existing or increasing mobility difficulties to remain in their own home, however there will be no new options in the town for relocation to level access properties, if this aspect of planning is permitted.There seems to have been no requirement placed on the developers to provide for the less physically able in our society and it is hoped that this can be rectified urgently.

b) New fence at the end of Glenalmond Road
The public can no longer access the green space and are forced to walk on the road. SM stated that the fence was put there because vehicles were going over the green space area. Bollards are now in place. SM reiterated that if the owners want to put a fence on their own land, that is not something that PKC can help with as it is a private road, not a core path. 
	TM

	Item 7 – Matters arising/reports back
7a. Resilience/Flooding (BB/PR)
Water safety event took place, as already mentioned above. Paul Smith and PR attended a meeting with neighbourhood watch to improve communication should they need it in relation to flooding. People will be able to sign up for flood alerts. An application has been put in for river track and communication equipment funding. There are now three more Defibrillators in the community. PR will be looking after these in addition to the 9 that he already monitors. A new national alert system for smartphones will be tested later this month. SM explained that we are applying for this funding so the resilience team can be pre-warned if flooding is imminent and help the community to protect themselves and their homes. SM also added that the resilience team has been working with the fire service to figure out if members of the public can be insured to volunteer with the resilience team. BB has made inquiries regarding this and will update on this as soon as possible 
7b. Climate Action (DC/GP/LM)
DC Attended a meeting last month to hear a talk regarding the science of climate change. The key theme was that if we want to tackle climate change, we must think globally and act locally. Co2 emissions are on their way to doubling. Better education is needed. The key thing taken from the meeting was that towns can own their own energy. Funding is available for off-grid electricity systems. Don’t resist the building of solar farms, welcome them. It was thought-provoking. LM and DC attended a meeting regarding speeding up the transition to net zero. Edinburgh University has received funding in relation to this. LM added that a wing of the UK Government, Innovate UK, working in Aberfeldy and Perth North as part of Phase 1. Blairgowrie is receiving light touch work to avoid consultation/survey fatigue. A group is gathering information from the community relating to this to establish if Blairgowrie can be a bigger part of the Phase 2 report. There are 31 projects in phase 1 (April – June), and approximately five projects will take place in phase 2.  BRDT are working with HEAT and the climate café in the hope that Blairgowrie can be one of the five. LM said that we have been asked to look at what the barriers are for our community and get back to Innovate UK. SM emphasised that it is not just down to BRCC to promote information, as the Climate Café should also play a part. GP added that a film titled ‘The Oil Machine’ will be screening on Monday 24th April. GP has circulated this. All are welcome. Residents can also give their views regarding net zero at the Big Place Conversation on the 22nd of April at Rattray Connect, or online. You can attend any of the Big Place conversation events regardless of location. GP added that if anyone knows that they are going, please register this on Eventbrite. 
7c. Twinning (GP)

Two lots of funding have been applied for in France to support the pipe band going over to visit. In addition to this, some BRCC members had registered interest in travelling over for Bastille Day. This is looking very hopeful. SM added that a couple of BRCC members may be travelling to Pleasanton in September to represent the town. DC said that once a decision has been made by the hosts, invitations will be formalised. 
7d. Maintenance in Blairgowrie and Rattray (BB/LM/JLM/SM)
SM updated that not much has changed. The walk around at Ferguson Park will be taking place later this month. One also took place in Davie Park. However, we are no further forward with Rattray Common or Carsie.
7e. Citizen of the Year

GP noted that three nomination forms have been received. The trophies are still touring around until the end of May. Nomination forms are available in several locations. The form has Citizen of the Year, Young Citizen of the Year and Community Group of the Year on it. SS emphasised that you do not have to nominate for each category. 
7f. Nativity (GP)
GP stated that there has been no movement on this. Meeting to be rescheduled due to covid. 
	BB



	Item 8 – New Projects
There are no new projects
	

	Item 9 – Traffic Matters

BB, CS and SM attended a meeting to go over lists of six priorities for each quarter. One of them regards the roundabout at Forest Way, as a petition was received from residents, who are against it. If the roundabout was removed, it would become a junction. The island cannot be left there as it would disrupt the flow of traffic. DC asked if more can be done regarding signage as it is inconsistent. SM responded that the issue is education, not necessarily signage. BB noted that if the roundabout is to be removed, there will be a consultation to determine the best course of action moving forward. BRCC and PKC need to listen to residents who live in the area. TM pointed out that he did not know about these meetings and questioned why he was not included in the conversation. SM stated that he is only going to a meeting that he has been invited to. He did not set the meeting. GP asked SM if these meetings can be changed to take place on a Monday or a Wednesday in order to accommodate all councillors schedules. SM agreed that he would inquire about this. SM also added that it had been agreed that BRCC could publicise the priorities. 

GP stated that there are two consultations coming up which BRCC are invited to comment on.
SM reported damage to the speed cushions on Hatton Road. A reply was received to state that the item was closed because it would be rectified at some point. SM highlighted that items should not be closed before action has been taken. This has resulted in SM having to make further inquiries to establish when repairs would be made. SS stated that they are only bringing this up because we are asked to report issues to PKC, but items are closed without action being taken. SM would like councillors to report back to PKC that items should not be closed before action has been taken. 
	SM

TM, BB

	Item 10 – Planning Matters 
Most have been covered in the meeting already. SJ added that RBS is looking to replace its signs. SM reiterated that planning committee meetings can be watched online. BB added that there are six objections to a planning application to convert a garage into a house. 
	

	Item 11 – Treasurer’s Report
Admin 

March balance


£367.28
Minutes

£30
£337.28
April balance


£337.28



Projects
March balance


£5,444.30
Defib pads


     £86.34
March Balance


£5,537.96
Fireworks/Community Event
   £211.89
Resilience


£4,261.12
Well (Defib)

                  £184.77

Bench



    £253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive

    £445.56

The new RBS account regulations were read out and discussed. 
Vote: SJ proposed a vote on accepting the new RBS Account Resolutions.

Decision: This has been unanimously approved. 
	 

	Item 12 – Secretary’s Correspondence

GP updated that in addition to the emails which have already been dealt with, there are still 134 emails to be dealt with. She is trying to only send on relevant information Highlights include: the improvement service is holding an online workshop for community councillors about the standards for community engagement on Wednesday 24th May. There are four other workshops, including climate, community, and active travel. GP will send this information on. 
	GP

	Item 13 – Councillor’s Reports

TM reported that a workplan is going to be created in relation to points at the last meeting. Article in the Blairgowrie Advertiser about resurfacing work was well done. Highlighted that more robust standards need to be in place for Tayside Contracts. A93 resurfacing work is beginning next week. SM will ask how much the first two resurfacing efforts cost. It is not just the cost of the resurfacing, local businesses also lost income. 
BB reported that PKC officers have heard from the Royal Hotel and they are hoping to re-open in the summer. Repairs will begin imminently. The site of the church on Reform Street should be secured by the end of this week. Community wardens are in the area on alternate days. West Park site was approved for affordable housing (phase 1). There have been a few emails regarding flooding in the wood at the back of West Park. There is a blockage under the path. Once this is unblocked, the problem will be resolved. Essendy Road taking a lot of traffic out of the West Park development. Traffic calming measures will have to be put in place, but this has not been determined yet. SM stated that the solution will likely be traffic lights. The Blairgowrie Recreation Centre – there was a virtual walkthrough last week. It is going to be built in two phases. Phase 1 will be the construction of a new centre and all weather pitch. The second phase will be demolition of the existing centre and landscaping. All being well, phase one will be finished by the end of 2024. Phase 2 will be finished during 2025. A new car park will be at the front of the existing centre. They are also looking into opening up the bus bays for parking out with school hours. All developments are taking place within the existing footprint. The Olympic sized pool will take up most of this. Electric car charging points will be put in place. SM added that traffic measures at the school were brought up at the works meeting. Temporary traffic lights/pedestrian crossings may be put in place.
	SM

	Item 14 – AOCB
GP highlighted the importance of the Blairgowrie Advertiser in disseminating information. GP also noted that BRCC can only do so much to get information put out. People need to take initiative to look for information. 

SM added that Citizen of the Year needs to be taken off the bottom of the agenda. November 5th event needs to be added to the next one. 

PM gave his apologies for next month’s meeting. The meeting closed at 21:17.
	GP

	Date of Next Meeting:  11th May 2023, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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